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L E T T E R  F R O M  T H E  P R E S I D E N T
Hello Crossroads neighbors!
I hope you all have stayed warm through the last few months 

of nasty weather. At this writing, it is the beginning of January 
and it seems like the first nice day in quite a while!

The Annual Homeowners Meeting was held a couple of months 
ago – November of 2018. It was incredible to see quite a few 
residents attend the meeting! I don’t think I have seen that many 
residents at a meeting in a long time. Unfortunately, I feel that 
was due to the deteriorating appearance of our subdivision. But 
the fact that the residents want to be involved is so encouraging!

As much as I would love to say that everything is wonderful, 
some things are not. Unfortunately, VanMor made a mistake 
when creating the HOA billing statements. I am sure you have 
all heard or been told about this by now. If you have not, here is 
what happened: The address that was put on the billing statements 
was the wrong address. VanMor’s bank is in Las Vegas, NV so 
all payments should have been sent to that bank, not the one in 
Dallas. VanMor has generated new CORRECTED statements 
and in the body of the statement is an explanation about this. 
Resident’s checks will be returned to them and VanMor has 
asked that you send them to the Las Vegas address. OF course, 
late payments will be suspended until February 28, 2019. If, by 
chance, you did what I did and threw the second statement away, 
the address to send your payment to is:

  Crossroads Park HOA, Inc.
  VanMor Properties, Inc.
  Po Box 97341
  Las Vegas, NV 89193-7341
Onward to the good stuff … There are several things that the 

board will be working on this year. First and foremost will be 
the landscaping at the entrances. We have put this off until now 
(January) as it would be irresponsible to put in new landscaping 
only to have it freeze (possibly) during the winter months. 

Therefore, we are getting bids to do this now. Hopefully by the 
summer, Crossroads Park will be looking a bit better.

Next, we will need to put together a plan of action for our aging 
assets. The pool has been taken care of quite well and thanks to a 
wonderful pool management company, it looks great! However the 
building and the landscaping on the property (pool, playground, 
etc) is showing its age. It would be awesome to take care of it all 
at once, but we have a budget. So, a plan for the future years is 
something we need to work on.

My husband and I are still planning “Volunteer Day” within 
the subdivision. There are several small projects which can be 
done with the help of our residents. There are portions of these 
project for everyone. You don’t have to be strong or be able to 
handle power tools. Some parts only require a broom or picking 
up branches or trash. If you are feeling “community spirited”, I 
strongly urge you help out. We only work on projects for 2 hours. 
If you only have one hour, that’s great too!

At the Annual Meeting, we talked about forming a committee 
that could help out the board, support and research some of the 
projects and possibly help reduce the cost of management. This 
is in the planning now. We are putting together some things to 
look at and getting some paperwork together for this. If you feel 
that you would like to be a part of this, please email me and I 
will put you on a list of residents interested in being a committee 
person. I already have a few names and I will try to contact these 
people by the end of the month.

We have made quite a bit of progress in getting some things 
taken care of. Some of these just weren’t being taken care of and 
some are just things that have aged and need repair or replacement.

- All of the brick monuments in the subdivision have been 
pressure washed and treated for mildew.

- The front entrance sign on Wortham and Eldridge has been 
painted
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IMPORTANT NUMBERS
HOA President

Sheila Schlesener ...........................mustangsheila@sbcglobal.net
HOA Vice President

Marianne Roth .................................. meroth2000@yahoo.com              
HOA Treasurer

Laurie Smith-Eman ...................................... ljstar54@aol.com

POA Board President, Gerald King

POA Board Vice President, Brian DelSignore

POA Board Treasurer, David McGee

MUD #29,  Director for NW Harris County

Doug Wehring ................................................. 281-890-1618
HOA Architectural Review: 

VanMor Properties, Inc .................................... 832-593-7300 
Garage Sale Coordinator: 

Tina Veserra .................................................... 832-341-2380
Crossroads Newsletter Coordinator: 

Sheila Schlesener ...........................mustangsheila@sbcglobal.net
Pavilion & Baseball Field Coordinator: 

David Ellison ...........................................elldog8@comcast.net
Pool Management Company: 

A-Beautiful Pools ............................................. 281-376-6510

PROPERTY MANAGEMENT COMPANY

VANMOR PROPERTIES, INC.
8711 Hwy 6 North, Suite 270, Houston 77095

Email: Jimmy@VanMor.com

RESIDENTIAL AND/OR POA EMERGENCY 
WATER SHUT-OFF
EDP  832-467-1599

(Can’t FIX water problems, but can turn off water to leaking 
water sprinklers, etc) Report  broken sprinklers, running water, 

email general water problems to VanMor.

SECURITY PROVIDED BY HARRIS COUNTY 
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT

Patrolling Officers: * Deputy Brukardt * Deputy Moore *
If you have an emergency, dial 911.

If need police assistance, please call the Sheriff’s Office
at  713-221-6000.  This is a non-emergency number.

- The spot lights at the sign have been repaired.
- The broken sprinkler heads at the pool have been fixed. 

(Hopefully all of them were found.)
- The sidewalks at the pool have been pressure washed (Thank 

You Terry!)
- Several repairs have been made to the pool including replacing 

two pool pumps.
Finally, I want to ask everyone to take pride in your subdivision 

and pick up trash, paper, etc as you walk through the area. If you 
are one of the many residents that uses the walking trail (Thank 
You Brent!), please pick up as you walk. There is now a trash 
can at the mailboxes at the pool. If you see trash around that 
trash can, please help out and pick up around it. Hopefully we 
are all concerned residents. But, there are others that visit our 
subdivision and use the ball field and walking trial and may not 
be as responsible as we would like them to be.

Thanks Everyone! 
   Sheila

TECL 22809 Master 100394
Licensed & Insured • Family Owned & Operated

713-467-1125 | wiredes.com

• Additional Plugs and Circuits

• Panel Upgrade / Replacement

• Smoke Detectors • TV Mounting

• Troubleshooting

ELECTRICAL SERVICES

SAVE $20
OFF YOUR 

NEXT
SERVICE CALL!

*Expires 3/1/19

Cannot be combined with 
any other offer.

(Continued from Cover Page)
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In October, my husband and I got residents together for a day to 
trim trees around the retention pond. We meet up at the pool and 
trimmed the lower branches from many of the trees on the back side 
near Eldridge. We intended to do what we could in 2 hours. But 
after the first hour, we had so many branches that we had to stop 
cutting! All of the branches were piled on a trailer which we took to 
be burned. Thank you to all that participated!

Meyra Esparza, Tony and Aly Ferrente, Pedro Hidalgo, Michael & 
Alicia Kramr, Steve Woeppel, Susan Weishun And us – Terry and Sheila 
Schlesener

At this writing (early January), we are planning to trim trees 
around another portion of the retention pond. This may have already 
occurred by the time you get this newsletter. If it has not, please 
check Facebook or NextDoor for announcement about the next date.

The last Volunteer Day was on December 2, 2018. Beth McGee 
headed up a Christmas Decorating group! They met a few weeks 
before for a planning session and then got into action on the 2nd.

V O L U N T E E R  D AY S

Crossroads Park has not had the Christmas spirit for a few years 
now and a few residents got together to make that happen again. On 
a very limited budget, they used what was available from the storage 
room and bought just a few things. They were able to put a display 
at the intersection of Kilkenny and Wortham, decorate at the main 
sign and entrances on Eldridge and decorate at the entrance to the 
pool. Thank you very much to the following volunteers:

Beth and David McGee

Phil and Elizabeth Enstad

Leah Del Signore

Janice and Charlotte Morrin

Bill Day and Lynn Woolley

Mark and Michele Sprainis

Jeff and Mary Coldwell

We hope to be able to do more next year! Everyone is busy during 
the holidays. If you have a few hours, please consider helping out 
next year!

YOUR COMMUNITY, 

YOUR VOICE
Do you have an article or story 
that you would like to run in this 
newsletter? Send it to us and we 
will publish it in the next issue.  
Email your document to: mustangsheila@sbcglobal.net
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PARENT HELPER/BABYSITTING (AGES 2 to 6)
By Jessica Rodriguez.
Red Cross Babysitter Certified, Girl Scout, hard 
working, trustworthy and good student
Phone: 713-203-8623
 
BABYSITTING (ALL AGES)
By Reagan David.
Red Cross Babysitter Certified, CPR and First Aid trained, 
currently volunteering in church nursery, lifelong Girl Scout, 
good student, reliable, references available
Phone: 281-979-1529
 
HOME REMODELING
by Troy Ferrante.
I perform small and large home remodeling projects. From 
fixing drywall and shelving, to kitchen and bath projects. Let 
me give you an estimate! 
Phone: 281-235-6794 
Email:  troy@ferrante-construction.com
 
NEED A RIDE? UBER DRIVER!
By Kerdonna Blair.
Need a ride to the airport or a ride home from the airport? 
Pick up your car from the shop or a ride to a local doctor? 
Independent Driver close to you! Give me a call if you need 
a ride!
Phone: 713-703-8340 
 
PET SITTING 
by Marianne Roth.  
Professional pet sitter; Short term and long term; 
Daily dog walking; Administer pet meds; Trips to 
the veterinarian 
Phone: 281-451-3421
 
PET SITTING 
by Nell Jordan.  
Professional pet sitter specializing in birds, but will care for all 
types of pets while you are away.  
Phone: 281-744-9956
 
FITNESS PROFESSIONAL 
by Fatima Jara.  
I offer professional fitness training in a personal or group 
setting.  I also provide nutritional guidance.  
Phone: 832-675-0333

Resident Services

QualityPrintingOfAustin.com
512-263-9181

Full Service Print Shop
Large Run – Short Run
BOOKLETS • BROCHURES • BUSINESS CARDS    
EDDM POSTCARDS • NOTEPADS • FOLDERS 
DOORHANGERS • HANG TAGS • LETTERHEAD  
CALENDARS • POCKET POSTCARDS • POSTERS  

RACK CARDS • TABLE TENTS • & MORE

MENTION THIS AD AND RECEIVE 15% OFF
EXPIRES 2/28/2019

Help Keep Our 
Community 
Beautiful
Please clean 
up after your 
furry
friends
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Standard incandescent light bulbs may soon become a thing of 
the past. Under the Clean Energy Act of 2007, required the sale 
of energy-inefficient incandescent bulbs ti be phased out over a 
two-year period, beginning with 100-watt bulbs in January 2012. 
Compact fluorescent lights (CFLs) have become the most popular 
replacement choice. The typical CFL uses 66 percent less energy 
and lasts up to ten times longer than an incandescent bulb.

Making the switch to CFLs doesn’t require that you throw out 
all your incandescent bulbs right away. Even a gradual change can 
result in significant savings. Just replacing your home’s five most 
frequently used light fixtures can save you more than $65 each 
year, as CFLs provide the most savings when a lighting source 
is used for at least two hours a day. You can continue to use 
incandescent bulbs for fixtures that are only on for a few minutes 
at a time, such as closet lights, changing to CFLs as your supply 
of incandescent bulbs runs out.

One important point to know about CFLs is that they contain 
an average of 4 milligrams of mercury (about the amount that 
would cover the tip of a ballpoint pen). The mercury is sealed 
within the bulb’s glass tubing, and no mercury is released when 
the bulb is intact or use. Special caution must be taken when 
disposing of used bulbs or cleaning up broken bulbs, however. 
Some states require used CFL bulbs (broken and unbroken) to be 
taken to local recycling centers for disposal. And if a bulb breaks 
in your home, you should follow the Environmental Protection 
Agency’s guidelines to clean up the debris:

Before Clean-up: Air Out the Room
• Have people and pets leave the room, and don't let anyone 

walk through the breakage area on their way out.
• Open a window and leave the room for 15 minutes or more.
• Shut off the central forced-air heating/air conditioning system, 

if you have one.
Clean-Up Steps for Hard Surfaces
• Carefully scoop up glass pieces and powder using stiff paper 

or cardboard and place them in a glass jar with metal lid (such 
as a canning jar) or in a sealed plastic bag.

• Use sticky tape, such as duct tape, to pick up any remaining 
small glass fragments and powder.

• Wipe the area clean with damp paper towels or disposable 
wet wipes. Place towels in the glass jar or plastic bag.

• Do not use a vacuum or broom to clean up the broken bulb 
on hard surfaces.

Clean-up Steps for Carpeting or Rug
• Carefully pick up glass fragments and place them in a glass jar 

with metal lid (such as a canning jar) or in a sealed plastic bag.
• Use sticky tape, such as duct tape, to pick up any remaining 

small glass fragments and powder.
• If vacuuming is needed after all visible materials are removed, 

vacuum the area where the bulb was broken.
• Remove the vacuum bag (or empty and wipe the canister), 

and put the bag or vacuum debris in a sealed plastic bag.
Clean-up Steps for Clothing, Bedding and Other Soft Materials
• If clothing or bedding materials come in direct contact with 

broken glass or mercury-containing powder from inside the bulb 
that may stick to the fabric, the clothing or bedding should be 
thrown away. Do not wash such clothing or bedding because 
mercury fragments in the clothing may contaminate the machine 
and/or pollute sewage.

• You can, however, wash clothing or other materials that have 
been exposed to the mercury vapor from a broken CFL, such as 
the clothing you are wearing when you cleaned up the broken 
CFL, as long as that clothing has not come into direct contact 
with the materials from the broken bulb.

• If shoes come into direct contact with broken glass or mercury-
containing powder from the bulb, wipe them off with damp paper 
towels or disposable wet wipes. Place the towels or wipes in a glass 
jar or plastic bag for disposal.

Disposal of Clean-up Materials
• Immediately place all clean-up materials outdoors in a trash 

container or protected area for the next normal trash pickup.
• Wash your hands after disposing of the jars or plastic bags 

containing clean-up materials.
• Check with your local or state government about disposal 

requirements in your specific area. Some states do not allow such 
trash disposal. Instead, they require that broken and unbroken 
mercury-containing bulbs be taken to a local recycling center.

Future Cleaning of Carpeting or Rug: Air Out the Room 
During and After Vacuuming

• The next several times you vacuum, shut off the central 
forced-air heating/air conditioning system and open a window 
before vacuuming.

• Keep the central heating/air conditioning system shut off 
and the window open for at least 15 minutes after vacuuming 
is completed.
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At no time will any source be allowed to use The Crossroad Connection's 
contents, or loan said contents, to others in anyway, shape or form, nor in 
any media, website, print, film, e-mail, electrostatic copy, fax, or etc. for 
the purpose of solicitation, commercial use, or any use for profit, political 
campaigns, or other self amplification, under penalty of law without written 
or expressed permission from Peel, Inc. The information in The Crossroad 
Connection is exclusively for the private use of the residents Peel, Inc.

DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions 
of their authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. 
or its employees. Peel, Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts 
stated in articles submitted by others. The publisher also assumes no 
responsibility for the advertising content with this publication. All warranties 
and representations made in the advertising content are solely that of the 
advertiser and any such claims regarding its content should be taken up 
with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for misprints 
or failure to place advertising in this publication except for the actual cost 
of such advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints, the 
publisher assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or 
typographical mistakes, except as limited to the cost of advertising as stated 
above or in the case of misinformation, a printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental or 
consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or any 
other liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a timely 
manner, except as limited to liabilities stated above.

frugal ways
to stay healthy

Medical costs are on everyone’s mind these days with the 
ongoing debate about health care. Check out these tips from 
the Federal Citizen Information Center for easy ways you can 
trim the cost of medicine, fitness and more:

Switch to generic. Because of legal restrictions, a generic 
drug might not look exactly the same as the name brand, but 
it contains the same active ingredients and should be just as 
effective.

Brand name drugs cost more than their generic counterparts 
because the makers of the original, brand name versions had 
to pay for the research, development and marketing of the 
medications. To learn more, go to http://go.usa.gov/lWk.

Watch out for scams. They keep coming back in different 
forms on TV and the Internet, but one thing stays the same: 
health scams for “miracle” cures can cost you lots of money. And 
the diet pills and energy products they push could be dangerous 
or have harmful interactions with your other medicines. Save 
your money for doctor-prescribed medicines. Find out more at 
http://go.usa.gov/l5x.

Reconsider the gym. If you aren’t using your membership 
regularly, it could be one place where you could save some 
money. If you’re worried about how you’ll fit your exercise in 
without the gym, the U. S. Department of Health and Human 
Services suggests several alternate forms of exercise that you 
can fit into your everyday life in an online brochure at http://
go.usa.gov/lWB.

You can also order printed copies of these brochures (subject to 
availability) by: visiting www.pueblo.gsa.gov to place your order 
online. Or call toll-free 1-888-878-3256, weekdays 8 a.m. to 8 
p.m. EST. Ask for Health Scams (Item 576V); Be Active Your 
Way (Item 116V); or Generic Drugs (Item 555V).

BASHANS PAINTING  
& HOME REPAIR

 
 

NO MONEY UP FRONT

Commercial/Residential
 ~ FREE ESTIMATES ~

20 Years Experience • References Available

            ◆  FULLY INSURED 

 
 

 
 

  
 

 

• Interior & Exterior Painting

• HardiPlank Replacement

• Wood Replacement 

• Sheetrock Repair

• Interior Carpentry

• Cabinet Painting

• Sheet Rock Insulation

• Pressure Washing 

• Fence Replacement

• Interior & Exterior Door
   Replacements

• Wallpaper & Texture Removal
• Custom Staining                      • Crown Molding

• Stucco Repair
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Tips for Packing a Healthy School Lunch
by Stephany Pando, cooksmarts.com, edited for space

Packing lunches for your back-to-schoolers is no easy task. 
It takes time and planning. Plus, every parent knows that just 
because you pack it, doesn’t guarantee your kids will actually 
eat it.

However, this doesn’t mean you have to fill your kids’ 
lunchboxes with pizza and cookies everyday. Below we offer 5 
tips for how to pack a nutritious lunch that your kids will look 
forward to eating and you’ll feel good about giving them.

Tip #1: Get Your Kids Involved
• Give your kids healthy food options from each food group 

and let them make the final decisions on what goes in 
their lunch.

• Take your child grocery shopping with you and let them 
have a say (to a certain extent) in what goes into the cart. 
This promotes feelings of responsibility and empowerment.

• Designate a part of your kitchen as the “lunch packing 
station” and spend some time there with your kids the 
night before to get lunch ready for the next day. 

Tip #2: Turn Healthy Foods into Fun Foods
• Use cookie cutters to make shapes out of bread, deli meat, 

cheese, or a melon-baller for fruit.

• Use kid-friendly skewers to make colorful food kebabs.

• Create a theme for the day and have all of the foods in 
their lunch relate to the theme

Tip #3: Make Your Own Snacks 
– and limit processed ones

Kids rely on snacks to keep their energy up, but the type of 
snack is important to consider. Packaged snacks tend to lack 
important nutrients and can be high in sugar, sodium and 
saturated fats. Take control of what is in your kids’ snacks by 
making them yourself! 

Tip #4: Incorporate All Food Groups
A balanced diet includes all of the food groups. Luckily, there 

are so many different ways to enjoy each food group:

• Fruits: fresh, frozen, dried, canned, baked (think apple 
chips!) or pureed.

• Vegetables: fresh, frozen, or baked (think kale chips!)

• Lean protein: baked chicken, deli meats, hard boiled eggs, 
beans or nuts (be aware of nut allergy regulations at your 
child’s school).

• Low-fat dairy: milk, cheese or yogurt

• Whole Grains: pita, sandwich bread, tortillas, wraps, and 
pastas

Tip#5: Encourage Hydration
It’s recommended that school-aged kids drink between 6-8 

cups of water a day (even more in hot weather or if their activity 
level is high).

• Let your child pick out their favorite water bottle and 
encourage them to drink the whole thing at least twice at 
school. They’ll be more inclined to do it if they feel like 
they are completing a challenge!

• If the “flavor” of water is too boring for them, throw in 
a few pieces of frozen fruit to sweeten it up – and keep 
it cooler.

With these tips in mind, you and your child are ready to start 
out the school year on the right foot. Good luck – and happy 
packing!
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YOU’VE SET YOUR GOALS,
     NOW REACH THEM.
Expand your
target audience in 
Crossroads Park
today.
Call 1.888.687.6444
or visit: www.peelinc.com


